CITY OF CEDARVILLE
CITY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
September 17, 2019

The regular monthly City Council meeting was called to order by Mayor Mark
Isenhower after he declared that a quorum was present. A moment of silence was
followed by the pledge of allegiance. Council members present were Alderman
Odom, Alderman McClendon, Alderman Breshears and Alderman Johnson.

A motion to approve the August regular monthly meeting minutes was made by
Alderman Odom and seconded by Alderman Breshears. Passed 4-0

The financial report was presented by Treasurer Sandy Cook. End of August
balances for each account were read and the September Financial Report was
reviewed. A motion to approve the September Financial Report was made by
Alderman Odom and seconded by Alderman McClendon. Passed 4-0

DEPARTMENT REPORTS

Grounds Supervisor Kenneth Brenton reported that the department has been
trimming trees and brush on the road sides, cutting grass and grading roads as
weather permits.

Police Chief Ken Howard reported 26 citizen calls, 4 assists to other agencies, 14
citations, 18 warning citations, 4 alarms answered, 1 accident, 1 arrest, 6 felonies
and misdemeanor reports filed, 1 warrant served and 26 complaint reports.

Fire Chief Cody Cooper reported 6 calls since the previous council meeting. Of
the 6 calls 2 were medical, 1 semi truck fire with structure in danger, 1 structure
fire, 1 alarm call and 1 traffic control. Firefighter training is ongoing. ISO Fire
Suppression Rating Evaluation is scheduled for October and the 3 new fire
hydrants are scheduled to be installed soon.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Citizens’ Day coordinated by Mavis Lawson has been scheduled for October 5,
2019. Hot dogs and hamburgers will be provided by Citizens Bank and Harps.
There will be several vendors and games for entertainment.



Fall cleanup is scheduled for October 5, 2019. Two 30 yard dumpsters will be
placed inside the red gate beside the fire department. Gates will open at 7 a.m. and
will remain open until the dumpsters are full or 5 p.m., whichever occurs first. A
list of prohibited items will be provided. Only non-commercial personal
household items will be accepted.

PUBLIC COMMENTS — None
UNFINISHED BUSINESS — None
NEW BUSINESS

Resolution # 2019-09-17-01, authorizing the Mayor to enter into Fire Department
Automatic Aid agreements with District 4 Volunteer Fire Department and District
5 Volunteer Fire Department, was presented by Mayor Isenhower. A motion to

approve Resolution # 2019-09-17-01 was made by Alderman McClendon and
seconded by Alderman Odom. Passed 4-0

Mayor Isenhower informed the Council that the Fire Department building heater is
old and inefficient. The City will need to consider replacements soon.

The Street Department needs a used single axle dump truck and a small 4 wheel
drive tractor with a backhoe attachment to clean ditches on the roads that have
been chip and sealed.

The Council discussed the possibility of de-annexing Hightower Road and the
City’s East portion of Millpond Road from Hightower Road to the County line.
De-annexation requires a vote of the citizens. This matter will be discussed at
future city council meetings.

With no further business to discuss, a motion to adjourn was made by Alderman
McClendon and seconded by Alderman Breshears. Passed 4-0
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